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Today was our Club’s Stay in School presentation.  If I am ever asked what had the biggest impact on my life, I 
will likely say it was education.  It truly has been a differentiator for me. It has created opportunities and provided 
a lifestyle that many people aren’t fortunate enough to enjoy.  It is because of the difference education has made in 
my life that I am so passionate about assisting individuals and in particular, females, complete their post secondary 
education.  Education provides choices.  It provides security.  It opens doors.  It changes the world. 
 
I guess I owe it all to my mother.  I consciously remember, when I was a little girl, telling my mother I was going 
to be a movie star when I grew up.  I also consciously remember my mother telling me that I was never going to be 
beautiful, so I might as well get smart.  She wasn’t being mean, she was just being realistic about our genetics.  If 
my mother was still alive today, she would be the first to say I never listened to anything she said.  And, I do re-
member thinking that she didn’t know for sure.  So, I proceeded through life, on the premise that I would, and still 
will, be a movie star.  The rest is just putting in time until I am discovered by Hollywood.  
 
I feel I have the appropriate attitude to be a movie 
star, and I live my life along the lines of some of my 
favourite quotes from some classic actresses.  
Audrey Hepburn, “Happy Girls are the Prettiest 
Girls”   Marilyn Monroe, “Wise girls know their 
limits. Smart girls know they have none.”  Zsa Zsa 
Gabor, “Even more important than being beautiful 
or intelligent, is to be entertaining.” And, from time 
to time I call on my inner Elizabeth Taylor who 
said, “Put on your lipstick, pour yourself a drink, 
and deal with it…” 
 
Not sure if you remember, at the beginning of last week’s meeting, I talked about Charles A Reynolds, the MLA 
from Stettler, Alberta, who is the grandfather of actor Ryan Reynolds.  Not sure if you remember I closed last 
week’s meeting with the expression, “Always Believe Something Wonderful is About to Happen.”  Well, last 
Thursday evening, I received an email from Bonar Irving telling me that Charles A Reynolds is his uncle. Well, I 
couldn’t believe my eyes.  I thought, “this is it, this is how I am going to be discovered.”  I always believed it 
would be elegant and simple, and it would occur when I least expected it.  So, I sent and email back to Bonar, que-
rying if he was related to Ryan Reynolds and whether or not he knew Ryan Reynolds.  There is some distant rela-
tion and Bonar knew Ryan Reynolds as a young child…  Not quite close enough to be the discovery I was looking 
for, but a pretty cool story that I wanted to share with you.  
 
So, I still haven’t been discovered, but oh well, I did go to school, I did get an education, and it is anyone’s guess 
whether I did what my mother said, and became smart…I’m very blessed.  
 
A few years ago, I was helping a couple with their estate planning, and it got a little out of hand.  The husband fi-
nally said to his wife, “I don’t understand why you are so upset.”  The wife said, “If I die and you remarry, I want 
to know my children will receive their proper inheritance.”  The husband smiled, and said, “I don’t know why you 
are worrying about that.  It’s a long way to Hollywood to find someone like you.”  And that was the end of the ar-
gument… That was how I learned for sure that not all the beautiful women are in Hollywood.   
 
I also know many of them are in our Partners Group, and at this time, I want to express gratitude to all of our Rota-
ry Partners for the tremendous support they have given me during my year as President.  Each of you is beautiful, 
both inside and out.  Thank you for all you do for our Rotary Club and for me.    
 
 

 
President Penny Leckie 
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CLUB  MEETING 

Good afternoon Rotarians and Guests: Welcome to the June 17th 2021 
meeting of The Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede Park. I am the Club’s 
President for 2020/2021 – Penny Leckie.   
 
Today is our Stay in School Program Presentation.  We have lots of spe-
cial guests with us, who will be more formally introduced later.  I look 
forward to meeting each of you, and I hope you enjoy the meeting.  
 
When I was 16, I was bored, and I quit school.  My father said, “You can 
quit school if you want, but you have to get a job.”  It was the best thing he could have done.  
 
I got a job as a cashier at Safeway.  After spending a few months with cranky shoppers telling 
me I had bounced their tomatoes and bruised them, and that I hadn’t packed their bags right, so 
their eggs were going to break, I saw what my future held as a dropout, and I hustled my butt 
back to school, graduating high school, two years later.  
 
Then, I married out of high school, so I didn’t go on to university.  Things were booming in those 
days, so right away, I got a job managing a toy store.  There isn’t enough time to share the learn-
ing experiences I received in that role, but within a year, I was taking correspondence courses, 
and here I am, today, a Fellow of the Chartered Professional Accountants of Alberta, and Presi-
dent of one of the best Rotary Clubs in the world.   
 
I would not be where I am today if I had not continued with my education. That’s why I am so 
excited to be celebrating the success of our Stay in School program, and the success of all the 
students who are receiving an education through our program  
 
Please rise for O Canada.  
 

 Bulletin Editor: Bev Ostermann      Photographer:  John Shield 
 

In 2022, the Rotary International Convention will be in Houston.  This will be an exciting conven-
tion for Canadians, because for the first time, a woman will become President of Rotary Inter-
national, and it is none other than Canadian, Jennifer Jones. 
 
Thanks to Arlene Flegel who has done due diligence, some members of our Club have booked 
accommodation at the Hilton Americas Hotel in Houston.  There are liberal cancellation policies 
so even if you aren’t sure you’ll attend but you think there might be a chance, I encourage you to 
book now, so all the cool kids can be close together and share this incredible experience.  
 
Jim Fitzowich will be the incoming President of our Club.  Craig Stokke will be closing his year, 
and he will be positioning himself to lead the Rotary International Conference that will be held 
in Calgary in 2025.  I encourage you to support these two individuals.   
 
We are going to need to lean in as a Club to host the conference in Calgary.  For those of us who 
have never attended a conference, I say, Giddy Up…  Houston is easy to get to from Calgary. 
Great food, great beverages, lots to see and do.  Can you say “two-step”?  Put me in, Coach…  
 
2021/2022 Committees: President Elect Craig : There are still a few people that need to send in 
their committee preferences. Please help Craig by returning these documents asap. 
 
EMAIL UPDATE FOR JAMIE: Please note that Jamie Moorhouse now has a new email address: 
rotaryjamie@gmail.com Please adjust your email contact lists accordingly. This change has been 
made in ClubRunner for those of you that email committees from there 
 
ZOOM UPDATE:  Note received from Zoom 
We highly encourage users to update to client version 5.6.3 or later to ensure you're using the 
latest technology to access Google contacts. Using an older version of the Zoom client will re-
sult in suboptimal performance for users starting June 15th, as API calls to Google ’s previous 
API will begin returning errors at a steadily increasing rate, until the error rate reaches 100% 
on December 15, 2021.  

 

mailto:rotaryjamie@gmail.com
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Vulnerable Person’s Policy: Carol Graham: At the May 20th meeting Presi-
dent Penny announced the Board decision to pass the revised “Protecting 
Vulnerable People Policy” after much debate. She  noted the debate re-
garding the Policy(based primarily on the new District Policy), was be-
cause it was considered an overreach in many areas and challenging for 
Clubs to implement, maintain and administer. It does result in a centrali-
zation of control with the District. The decision to pass it was to ensure 
our continuing coverage by District liability insurance associated with 
Committees and programs dealing with the vulnerable population. 
 
The policy is now available for viewing. It is posted on our website under ”View and Download 
Club Documents” near the bottom of the documents for viewing and downloading. The link is:  
 
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/952/Documents/en-ca/44b54390-5a9c-4d7c-b6f5-c296a8960b42/1/ 
 
 I would encourage those of you who will be volunteering on Committees and programs involv-
ing the vulnerable population to take a read. I will be continuing with the District Committee 
and supporting the implementation of the next steps, including the screening and training re-
quirements for volunteers under the policy. I will be keeping the Board and Club informed of our 
progress in executing the requirements of the policy. Please contact 
me if there are any questions. Thank you. 
  
Dream Home Update: Committee Chair, Jim Bladon and Kevin Mac-
Leod:   
 
Stampede Update: 
• New CEO of Calgary Stampede: Mr Joel Cowley (past President and 

CEO of Houston Livestock Exhibition and Rodeo) - com-
menced Sept 2021. 

• ATC - continues to be strong up to the Early Bird draw this 
past week.   

• Online sales to date are:  Packages $3.0M.  Stampede Millions 
50-50 $1.1M (total sales to date is $4.3M).  By comparison our total 
sales for 2019 was approx. $5.2M. 

• Stampede Millions 50-50 could sell out during Stampede (capped 
at $2M...) 

• "Chase the Ace":  Is a go.  New log and Marketing is slick.  Progres-
sive 50-50 for Stampede Band.  Rotary benefits are huge as we will 
refer guests to band members for sale of tickets....we can generate 
up to $100K for the Club and our charities! 

• shifts@rotarycs.org email questions: 
 
  Top 3: 
1. How many shifts does each Rotarian need to complete?  If you and your volunteers are will-

ing and able, Each of us is responsible, as in prior years, with filling a minimum of 8 shifts.   
2. What PPE and Plexiglass will be available in booths?  Think about the worst case scenario 

here.  NO booth plexiglass or sealed up selling areas are available.  We are in Stage 2 and like-
ly stage 3 of opening at Stampede - therefore things today could look different in a few 
weeks.  The environment for selling will be as safe and secure as it can be. Safety is priority 1 
for Stampede, our Club and volunteers.   

3. Please Remember...questions and feedback to shifts@rotarycs.org email address.  Please do 
not send to Kathyann as she will just forward to the email address 

 
 
 
 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/952/Documents/en-ca/44b54390-5a9c-4d7c-b6f5-c296a8960b42/1/
mailto:shifts@rotarycs.org
mailto:shifts@rotarycs.org
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DREAM HOME Scheduling:   
 
 We will go LIVE after today's meeting: June 17th 
 We have approximately 250 Rotarians and volunteers already 
in the system)  
  ...YESSSSSSSS!!!! 

 

This is a SUPER EASY Process! - follow these steps: 
 
 You will get an email from Homebase: info@joinhomebase.com 
 It will Say:  "Hello, Your Manager has invited you to use Homebase..." 
 Set Your Password and Sign In with your email address... 
 CLICK:  Set Your Password 
 Set Your Password Screen:  Enter a Password that is strong and Confirm 

this Password.   
 CLICK: Set My Password 
 Next screen will ask if you want to download the app, or "No thanks, I'll 

Get Later" 
 CLICK:  No Thanks...you can load app later 
 Main Screen:  "Welcome _______________" 
 Your Schedule page displayed.  Firstly Confirm the date in right corner 

(July 5-11 or July 12-18) 
 CLICK: Open Sifts 
 Will display all OPEN Shifts.  Review, find your shift and location 

and CLICK:  CLAIM. 
 Do this CLAIM Process for each shift.... 
 Once Claimed you will receive a confirmation email and you are good to 

go! 
 

Seller Locations are: 
1. Agrium (new selling location between north and DH 
off of Stampede Trail) 
2. BMO1 and BMO 2 (inside the BMO marketplace) 
3. CokeStage 
4. DH (Dream Home Exit) and DH SB (DH Entrance) 
5. NESAD (North Ent Saddleome) 
6. SE (South Entrance) 

 
Thanks again for your continued patience, support and for stepping up for the Calgary 
Stampede, Stampede Lotteries, the RCCSP and our Charities.  We cannot do this without 
you!!  Be safe and remain strong.  Cheers. 
 
 

mailto:info@joinhomebase.com
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Sergeant at Arms:  John Fitzsimmons 
 
John first of all implored all of us to give the new 
Stampede CEO, Joel Cowley, a warm Rotary welcome. 
 
He then proceeded to contribute 20 “Happy Bucks” 
because he and his family now have both vaccine 
shots and he can see light at the end of the tunnel.  
He is also grateful for belonging to the best Rotary Club in the land!  He in-
vited any other “Happy Souls” to contribute, and everybody else to throw in 
$2. 
 
Bill LeClair was happy to have his shots, and proud of our SISP being so suc-
cessful. 
 
Jim Bladon is also happy for his shots, his new position with First Calgary 
Credit, and the way the 2021 Dream Home campaign is rolling out.  
 
George Deegan is happy that he was able to see his granddaughter for the 
first time in over a year. 
 
Joe Connelly is happy that his mixologist handbook “Shots and Shooters by 
Bazooka Joe” is now available on Amazon, and for all the good friends he 
has in RCCSP. 
 
https://www.amazon.ca/Shots-Shooter-Drink-Recipes-Bartenders/dp/B096D1LGN3/ref=sr_1_1?
crid=2FLUT85E8MVT6&dchild=1&keywords=shots+and+shooters+by+bazooka+joe&qid=1623954039&s=books&spre
fix=shots+and+shooters%2Cstripbooks%2C202&sr=1-1 
 
 

 
 

 

https://www.amazon.ca/Shots-Shooter-Drink-Recipes-Bartenders/dp/B096D1LGN3/ref=sr_1_1?crid=2FLUT85E8MVT6&dchild=1&keywords=shots+and+shooters+by+bazooka+joe&qid=1623954039&s=books&sprefix=shots+and+shooters%2Cstripbooks%2C202&sr=1-1
https://www.amazon.ca/Shots-Shooter-Drink-Recipes-Bartenders/dp/B096D1LGN3/ref=sr_1_1?crid=2FLUT85E8MVT6&dchild=1&keywords=shots+and+shooters+by+bazooka+joe&qid=1623954039&s=books&sprefix=shots+and+shooters%2Cstripbooks%2C202&sr=1-1
https://www.amazon.ca/Shots-Shooter-Drink-Recipes-Bartenders/dp/B096D1LGN3/ref=sr_1_1?crid=2FLUT85E8MVT6&dchild=1&keywords=shots+and+shooters+by+bazooka+joe&qid=1623954039&s=books&sprefix=shots+and+shooters%2Cstripbooks%2C202&sr=1-1
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STAY IN SCHOOL PRESENTATION 

Bill Sumner: The following is a list of Graduates and their Mentors for 2021: 
 
Adam Berger – Mentor: Claudia Brews 
Adam graduated from Mount Royal University with a degree in Business Ad-
ministration. We also assisted him in financing a Private Pilot’s license before 
his entry into MRU. 
 
Jasleen Badhesha – Mentor: Ken Farn 
Jasleen graduated from the University of Calgary with a degree in Biology. 
Her intention is to apply for entry into the faculty of Medicine at U of C in the 
fall of 2021. 
 
Dean Hajii – Mentor: Ben Steblecki 
Dean graduated from the University of Calgary with a degree in Economics.  
 
Erna Alukic – Mentor: Terry Allen  
It is my pleasure to recognize Erna Alukic who will graduate with an Honours Kinesiol-
ogy degree from the University of Calgary this September. I will note that Erna’s offi-
cial graduation has been delayed since one of her courses was delayed due to Covid 
restrictions. She is now in the process of completing that requirement and I think it is 
important that we recognize her success. Erna was selected as the female recipient 
in the program from Sherwood in 2010 and our great Rotarian, Terry McDonough be-
came her mentor. After Terry’s untimely passing I was pleased to assume this role. 
  
Erna has been an excellent student throughout her education journey, she has al-
ways achieved excellent grades in all of her high school and university courses. She 
has met all our expectations regarding achievement and commitments to citizenship. 
In 2014/2015 her Grade 11 year at Western Canada High School, Erna applied for 
the Youth Exchange Program and was sponsored by the Downtown Club to travel to 
Austria for the year.  
 
During her university studies, Erna continued to be involved with The Rotaract Club as the Volunteer Coordi-
nator and International Service Coordinator in 2017 and 2018. In addition, her other volunteer activities in-
cluded helping at the Thrive Centre and Wellness lab and the Rehab and Fitness Centre.   In 2019 Erna re-
ceived an NSERC Undergraduate Student Research Award. 
 
I am sure that Terry McDonough would be proud of Erna and her accomplishments and of course I am as 
well. Erna best wishes in the next stages of her education and profession. You have learned about Rotary 
during these years, and we would be delighted to see you become active in Rotaract programs and eventual-
ly a Rotary club when you have time. Erna is with us on Zoom 
 
Shaheer Tariq – Mentor: Tommy Low and Earl Huson 
Shaheer graduated from the Haskayne School of Business with a Bachelor of 
Commerce.  He thanked the Club on Zoom, commenting on the level of enthusi-
asm in the meeting today, and expressed his gratitude for the major impact SISP 
ha had on his life.  He would not have been able to attend U of C without it and he 
has had many life changing experiences because of that.  He is currently working 
in a tech start up firm.  
 
Sheeraz Munir – Mentor: Harry Pelton and Earl Huson 
Sheeraz graduated from the University of Lethbridge with a Bachelor of Management with a major in Ac-
counting. 
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Current Statistics  
 
We currently have 66 students that are in or have been in the program, since it’s inception. The following is a 
breakdown of our current situation: 
 
Junior High:     8 students 
Senior High:     12 students 
Post-Secondary:  16 students 
Graduates:     21 students 
Taking a year off:  2 students 
Left the program:  7 students 
 
 
Total:          66 students 
 
 
We currently have approximately 4.6 million dollars in the investment fund, which is more than enough to con-
tinue to finance the program. 
 
Since the beginning of our actual funding of the program in 2007, the costs of this program have totalled $967 
000.  These costs have essentially been funded by a combination of proceeds from the 19 SIS Golf Tourna-
ments, donations from members of our club and investment returns earned from those proceeds. 
 
Of the 39 students who have graduated or are currently enrolled at a post secondary institution, 10 of them, 
or 26% have essentially consumed their full $30 000 scholarship. 
 
Ernie Yaskowich: SIS Golf Tournament Update: 
 
It’s with great pleasure and a big sigh of relief that I can tell you today that the 2021 SIS 
Golf Tournament is a go for July 22

nd
. The golf tournament committee has been working 

very hard since the beginning of the year to make this years event a very special one 
with the theme being “ A Celebration of Success”. 
The uncertainty of the AHS covid 19 restrictions over the last few months and where we 
would be and what we could do or couldn’t do certainly made for some anxious planning 
moments. However that being said and done we feel we’ll be able to provide a covid safe environment  for all 
participants and that a good time will be had by all. 
 
I would like to thank all of our many Sponsors and Donors. Your ongoing support over the last 20 years has 
been nothing short of incredible, it has helped many kids fulfill their educational goals. Furthermore your gen-
erous support has helped the SIS program reach the self sustainability goal ensuring perpetuity for the pro-
gram. My hat’s off to all of you. 
This year we’re implementing some exciting changes to the tournament which we expect will improve the 
overall level of enjoyment and the pace of play. 
There will be 2 sets of tees for the men, 0 to 14 hdcp will play from the blue tee box and 15+ will play from the 
bronze. The ladies will play from the gold tee box.  
 
All 4 par 3’s will once again be hole in one opportunities, however the distance tee to pin  will be reduced to 
150 yds for the men and 125 for the ladies. The hole in one prize will be $50,000 cash , resettable offering 2 
possible payouts per hole. 
 
For the Million $ shootout we will be qualifying 8 golfers with the 2 KP’s from each par 3 participating. All con-
testants will be shooting from 165 yards. 
 
The first tee gift has been replaced by a special one time scholarship which will be presented to one of the 
SIS grads to help with their ongoing studies. The format for the rest of the tournament will be the same as in 
years past. Each hole will have a skill prize and the top 6 teams will place in the prize money. 
 
Please go to the tournament website: www.stayinschool.ca to review all of the activities for this year. Another 
new aspect  is the introduction of an “Online Auction” where there are approximately 42 items listed. The 
online auction and the donation link allows everyone the opportunity to participate in supporting the kids in the 
SIS program. The online auction will open July 12 at 11:00 AM and will close July 22

nd
 @ 5:00 PM. 

http://www.stayinschool.ca


 8 

STAY IN SCHOOL PRESENTATION 

On the website you will also find the list of very exciting live auction items as well as the “Make Rotary an Of-
fer” listing.. There are some incredible world class vacations offered as well as the generous donation by the 
winner of the 2019 dream home of the complete playground that came with the dream home package. All you 
grandparents should take a look as this item would make a great gift for some lucky grandkids. 
 
The website is where you will find the golfer registration link. Open the website, go to the bottom of the page 
and click on the register button, it will take you into Event Caddy where all you have to do is follow the 
prompts. As of yesterday  we had 10 golfer spots still available, you have to register and pay online to guar-
antee your spot. If you’re a Sponsor and are entitled to golfer spots you will have to email Spencer Tonkinson 
with your list of golfers c/w names email addresses and hdcp or index. If as a Sponsor you wish to add addi-
tional golfers you will have to register them and pay for same through Event Caddy. 
 
In closing we’re very hopeful that Alberta enters into stage 3 late June or early July which will facilitate the 
hosting of a “Normal” golf tournament. Take care, Stay Healthy 
 
Stan Cichon: SIS Student Selection 
 
The process begins in September/ October of the year with the SIS Chairperson Bill 
Sumner making a school visitation to our two sponsored schools. This presents an op-
portunity to meet with the two school administrations to update and establish the timelines 
and procedures required for our scholarship program. 
 
In December our club selection committee meets to review program updates, application form and timelines 
for the school visitations. January has the entire selection committee attending an information session for all 
the grade 6 students and their teachers at each of the two schools. This is a session where Rotary and the 
mechanics of the program are shared. It also includes a Q&A portion. 
 
Application forms are presented to the students. Their homeroom teachers are encouraged to assist the stu-
dents by way of an academic exercise in the Language Arts curriculum. The application form is very detailed 
allowing the committee to gain much information about the applicant including the financial need. All commit-
tee members are privy to and review every applicant to create a short list of usually 4 girls and 3 boys for 
each of the two schools. There are about seven main areas of interest we focus upon: 
 
• Attendance and marks per subject area 
• Students’ current goals regarding career and education 
• Community involvement with the emphasis on their volunteerism 
• Extracurricular student involvement 
• Parental statement of their assistance in the child’s education. 
• Teachers’ input 
• Student’s interest in the program. 
 
March is the deadline for the program application. The application forms are then picked up and distributed to 
the two schools Rotary Team members. 
 
After the individual application review by our Rotarians, the Rotary teams discuss the applications together to 
agree on the six or seven students from each school they will interview. The school is then asked to schedule 
the interview on a fixed date in April with the student. Their parent or parents will be in attendance. Interviews 
generally begin at about 3:00pm and finish around 7:00 pm. A very honest and confidential discussion 
amongst the interview team follows with a girl and a boy chosen from each school. The deliberation is usually 
an hour in duration. The Chairperson of the SIS selection committee calls all the interviewed candidates and 
informs them of our decision. We suggest the school give recognition to the individuals at their yearend 
awards day. Our club President and our SIS chairman attend these two sessions and present each runner 
up, those who have been interviewed, with a $100.00 prize. The successful candidate is then matched with a 
Rotary mentor and introduced at the yearend Rotary Stay In School luncheon held in the month of May. 
 
Covid regulations since the start of  2020 have dictated much of what we as a committee  were able to do. 
Fortunately, the Rotary teams had already short-listed applicants from both schools. However, we were una-
ble to conduct personal face to face interviews with any of the candidates. Bill Sumner has done a great job in 
tracking down the selected candidates and we are hoping to conduct live interviews early in this coming 
school year to complete our 2019-2020 cycle. 
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Keith Bekker: Finance 
 
Keith has been involved in SISP since the Yorkton Securities days and is current-
ly with Richardson GMP, in charge of the endowment fund finances.  The current 
financial commitment to enrolled students is $1.2 million.  With an expected fee 
escalation to $8,000 from the current $7,500/year, this is increased to $1.28 mil-
lion, and with a contingency plan to cover two extra years, it further increases to 
$1.536 million.  The operating fund stands at $1.6 million, enough to cover all cur-
rent obligations, and there is another $3.0 million invested to cover future ex-
penditures. 
 
Earl Huson: Mentoring 
 
 
Earl noted that we will need 4 new mentors in the fall to work with our new stu-
dents.  The mentor is a liaison between the student and their family with the 
SISP Committee. They are responsible for updating the Steering Committee on 
a regular basis. The focus continues on the academic process as part of the 
mentoring responsibility.  Mentoring responsibilities include: 

• To monitor scholastic progress of the student with copies of report cards and 
attendance records, etc. We must ensure that the student is keeping grades and 
attendance that aligns with the criteria required to stay in the Program. 

• To establish a rapport with the student and their family, such that positive reinforcement of the student’s 
progress is established and maintained. 

• To offer assistance in the event of difficulties, always keeping the family unit in mind. 

• To encourage the student to maintain a satisfactory level of achievement 

• To present a bimonthly report of the student’s progress to the Mentoring Committee 

• To bring to light any issues that may impede the progress of the student and to offer advice and encour-
agement to address the situation. 

• To ensure that the student and their family ate aware that any decline in performance could and would 
result in the termination of that student from the Program 
 
And, finally, to set and maintain a high standard of citizenship both for the students and their peers. A formal 
contract is entered into between the Student and their family and the Committee, 
outlining all responsibilities of both parties. 
 
 
Bryan Targett: SIS History:  
 
The Stay In School Program Committee began in 2000-2001 under the leadership 
of Gary Nazar. Rotary members very concerned that the Club could be financially 
liable if the program was unsuccessful. A new program was developed under the 
leadership of Bill Cuthbert that was financially independent of the Club and actuar-
ially sound. We began looking for funds. 
 
Bonar Irving directed us to Yorkton Securities. Yorkton Securities under the leadership of Keith Bekker came 
aboard and donated  $25,000.00.  This was matched by the Club. 
 
It was decided to select two students, one from each of two school suggested by the Calgary Board of Educa-
tion. It took six years to raise funds before we had to fund a student. The Club tried a Golf Tournament to 
raise fund but that was marginally successful.  
 
Keith Davis became the Golf Tournament Chair and decided to go big or go home. Keith obtained Ann 
McKenna of Supreme Windows as a major supporter. The Golf Tournament was a huge success due to the 
support from Club members and the general public and we haven’t looked back. 
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Because of the success, we increased the number of students we were supporting to four and be-
gan choosing one boy and one girl from each school. In 2021 we reached our financial goal and the 
program is now financially independent and can operate in perpetuity 
 
SISP Steering Committee 

Terry Allen 
Keith Bekker, Financial Advisor 
Paul Brick, Treasurer 
Stan Cichon, Student Selection 
Hugh Delaney, SIS Luncheon Coordinator 
Wendy Guiffre, Director 
Earl Huson, Mentoring Chair 
Ted Rowsell, Secretary 
Bill Sumner, Chair 
Bryan Targett, Past Chair 
Ernie Yaskowich, Golf Tournament 
 

PRESIDENT LECKIE: On behalf of the Club, I want to thank the gentlemen who are currently leading our 
Stay in School program and who have spoken to us today.  I also want to thank all the men and women who 
are involved both now and who were involved in the past, with this program.  There have been so many con-
tributions by so many individuals, in so very many ways, I really don’t know where to start to express grati-
tude.  All I will say is, “You Have Made A Difference.” Thank you.  
 
Also, I want to say thank you to each of the students, their families and their teachers who have taken the 
time to attend our meeting today.  You are the candle that keeps our fires burning.  
 
Nest week, I am going out with a splash.  We are having a virtual pool party.  I hope you will join us.  Wear 
those ugly green shirts one more time.  Bring your pool floaties.  Bring your beverages.  We are going to have 
some fun.  Come on in, the water’s fine.  
 
As we all know, the success of our Stay in School Program is the combination of a successful approach to 
education, and hosting a successful golf tournament.  Here’s a story that brings the two together.  
 

A school teacher was taking her first golf lesson.  
She asked the instructor, “Is the word spelled p-u-t or p-u-t-t?” 
The instructor replied, “p-u-t-t is correct.  Put means to place a thing where you want it.  Putt merely 
means an attempt to place a thing where you want it.” 
 

And for the students attending our meeting today, here’s a story for you to keep in mind…  
 

Two guys decide to go out partying the night before their exam. They sleep in and arrive at the university 
well after the exam ended. They went straight to the professor, saying that they couldn't take the test be-
cause one of the car's tires had gone flat.  
Surprisingly, the professor says he will allow them to take the exam, and promptly tells them to come back 
tomorrow.  The two take this chance to cram as much as they can, and they return to the professor, ready 
for the test. The prof takes them into separate rooms and hands over their test papers. Flipping it over, 
they howl in laughter, seeing these simple questions like "What subatomic particles make up an atom?"  
This is too easy, they thought. They breeze through the exam until they reach the final question.  Their 
jaws hang loose as they read "For 90 points, specify which tire went flat yesterday." 
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CLUB  MEETING 

 
NEXT WEEK: Thursday, June 24th will be my final meeting 
as President.  I am going out with a splash.  We are having 
a virtual pool party.  I hope you will join us.  Wear those ug-
ly green shirts one more time.  Bring your pool floaties.  
Bring your beverages.  We are going to have some fun.  
Come on in, the water’s fine.  
 
Nelson Mandela said, “Education is the most powerful 
weapon which you can use to change the world.”  Through 
the Stay in School Program, all of us are changing the 
world.  
 
Benjamin Franklin said, “An investment in knowledge pays the best inter-
est.”  Our Club has invested in this program, and in unique individuals.  The 
returns will be immeasurable.  
 
And finally, to everyone, my wish is that you always keep learning, because 
it means you are living.  
 
Have a good week everyone, see you at the pool party…  
  
MEETING LINK: https://youtu.be/OitMZMRyyZ8 

https://youtu.be/OitMZMRyyZ8


 12 

STAY IN SCHOOL CHARITY AUCTION 

You can view all items with this link 
www.stayinschool.ca 

If you have items to donate please contact:   

 Janet Matthews:     janrickmatthews@gmail.com 

 Corinne Wilkinson:  corinne@whitehathospitality.com   

 Roselyn Jack:       lazyrrch@outlook.com 

“LIVE AUCTION” ITEMS – BID AT THE EVENT OR WITH A PROXY BID 

 
 
 
“MAKE ROTARY AN OFFER” ITEMS – BID AT THE EVENT OR WITH A PROXY BID 

 

“ONLINE AUCTION” ITEMS –  

YOU WILL BE ABLE TO START BIDDING JULY 12, 11:00 AM! 

Puerta Vallarta Condo For 10 Days 

Rainbow Children's Playground (24'x 12') 

Green Fees and Carts for 48 players (12 Foursomes) 

Two Premium Tickets to 10 Calgary Flames’ Games 

Bronze Hockey Statue "Just Checking" by Vilem Zach 

CTV Advertising valued at $5,000 

Calgary Herald 1 Full Colour Page Advertising 

5 Star - 4 Course Dinner for 6 by renowned chef Tammara Behl paired 
with wines from Richmond Wines 
Overnight stay for 2 at Azuridge Estate Hotel  with Dinner and Breakfast 
in the Opal Restaurant along with Valet and Butler Service 
Catered Dinner for 6 by Gather Catering (or Cocktail Party if you prefer) 
at winner's home – with wine pairings by City and Country Urban Winery 

PLEASE SEE BULLETIN EMAIL FOR PICTURES OF AUCTION ITEMS 

http://www.stayinschool.ca/
mailto:janrickmatthews@gmail.com
mailto:corinne@whitehathospitality.com
mailto:lazyrrch@outlook.com
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HIKING CLUB 
 

This hike to Bow Falls and the Hoodoos could only be 

named the “Trials of Trish”. After she scoped out 

Banff, the trail head and the street closures on Sat-

urday the world completely turned by Wednesday. 

The street we needed to travel on to get to Surprise 

Corner was under construction. After some wonder-

ful scenery on our circuitous roads, we finally 

reached the trail head spot which was also under 

construction, so we were fortunately diverted into a 

parking lot.  
 
Eighteen of us hikers gathered, posed in front of the 

iconic Banff Springs Hotel for a picture (panoramic 

view which did NOT work), so this is the picture we 

got. The ultimate scene was the Hoodoos limestone 

formation which has formed over thousands of 

years. The river was raging on our way to the Hoo-

doos and coming back it had risen to erode part of 

the trail. Our youngest hiker Sophie saw this huge 

rock and had to climb it. This young buck was spot-

ted right by the trail. We had hiked 10.4 km so sitting 

down for the car ride home felt really good. 

Submitted by: Pat Farn 
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PARTNERS IN PRINT 

 

 

 
 

 
 
Our June Windup is: Monday, June 21st at 10:00 am 
 
Lorna Hamm has offered her backyard at:  
242 Lake Fraser Place SE 
 
Coffee, juice, fruit, muffins and tarts will be provided.  
 
Please email Jane at: janetopp@shaw.ca if you can attend.  
 
It will be wonderful to see you again, to hear about your recent 
books and to share mid morning treats. 
 
 
Submitted by: Jane Topp / Maureen Hutchens 

mailto:janetopp@shaw.ca
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CALENDAR: MEETINGS & EVENTS 

 
JUNE 17th 

 
RCCSP BOARD MEETING 

 

JUNE 24th 
 

CHANGING OF THE GUARD and 
VIRTUAL POOL PARTY HOSTED BY 
PRESIDENT LECKIE 

 

 

JULY 1st 
 

NO MEETING: 
CANADA DAY 

 

JULY 8th 
 

DREAM HOME KICKOFF 
(VIRTUAL) 
 

 

JULY 15th 
 

NO MEETING: 
DREAM HOME OPERATIONS 

 

JULY 22nd 
 

NO MEETING: 
STAY IN SCHOOL GOLF 
 

 

JULY 29th DG MARTIN PARNELL VISITS 
 

 

AUGUST 5th PRESIDENT STOKKE:  
INAUGURAL ADDRESS 

 

AUGUST 12th PANDEMIC: LOOKING BACK & AHEAD  

AUGUST 19th CRAFT BREWING INDUSTRY 
 

 

AUGUST 26th PEACE PARK PRESENTATION 
 

 

SEPTEMBER 2nd TO BE DETERMINED 
 

 

SEPTEMBER 9th ROTARY PROFILE: HANS TIEDEMANN 
 

 

SEPTEMBER 16th TO BE DETERMINED 
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RCCSP BIRTHDAYS 
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2020/2021 INFORMATION 

 

  
4420 52 Street NW 
 Calgary AB T3A 0L1 
 Email: kathyann@rotarycs.org 
 (403) 244-9788 

 

President                        Penny Leckie   

President-Elect                    Craig Stokke   

Past President                     Chas Filipski       

Club Secretary                    Larry Stein 

Treasurer                        Don Mintz     

Partners President                  Denise MacLeod  

Club Service Operations             Gena Rotstein        

Club Service Membership and Social     Tony Fisher   

Club Service Ways & Means            Ted Stack  

Community Service Local             Jamie Moorhouse      

Community Service: Ways and Means     Mark Ambrose  

WEEKLY ZOOM MEETINGS 

•A link will be sent out every Monday or Tuesday 

•There is a reminder an hour before the meeting and 10 minutes before the meeting 

•You can share the link with friends and Partners 

•Save the link and join us at Noon On THURSDAYS  

mailto:kathyann@rotarycs.org

